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COUNTY MONAGHAN HERITAGE FORUM MEETING 
MS Teams at 2.30pm
Tuesday 22nd February, 2022


Present: 	Cllr Pat Treanor, Cllr Aoife McCooey (Chairperson), Paul Flynn, Larry McDermott, Joe Shannon, Mary Kerley, Fearghal Duffy, John McKeon, Shirley Clerkin (Heritage Officer), Sandra McQuaid (Assistant Staff Officer)

Apologies: 	Michaela McKirrane, Kevin V Mulligan

Cllr Aoife McCooey chaired the meeting

1. [bookmark: _Hlk90377177]Adoption of Agenda/Minutes

Proposed by Paul Flynn
Seconded by Larry McDermott
	

2. Minutes of previous meeting on 22nd February, 2022 and matters arising

In regard to the hedgerow report discussed at the previous meeting Shirley Clerkin has forwarded report to the Council staff, the department and the Minister.          

3. Biodiversity and Heritage programme 2022

a) Heritage Council Funding for Co Heritage Plans applications

Shirley stated that the Heritage Office has applied for Heritage Council funding for 2022 in the amount of €53,000.

b) Public Awareness, WWD, Biodiversity Week, Heritage Week

A conservation of vernacular buildings workshop is planned for Heritage Week 2022 for planners, members of the public and architects to study vernacular buildings in the county. Regeneration and re-use of these buildings will be looked at using the “Caring for our Vernacular building” publication as a basis for this workshop. Two new streams of funding are available from the department in 2023, Traditional Shop Front and Historic Structures. The workshop will help people to recognise these buildings and assist people to come forward for this funding, as this funding is under utilised. 

A Climate and Biodiversity Local level media campaign will be devised this year. This will assess the public attitudes towards climate change on a county level. The campaign will be based on the findings of that survey, so that messaging is properly targeted.
The campaign will offer suggestions to members of the public and will be advertised using billboards, Tiktok, Instragram, Northern Sound etc

Our 3rd set of podcasts will feature:

· Rock Art at Drumirril, Inniskeen
· Sliabh Beagh Upland Blanket Bog Restoration 
· Traditional Buildings
· Wonderful Wetlands
· Heritage and Climate


For World Wetlands Day the Heritage Office organised a series of videos from various interested parties promoting different aspects of wetlands around the county. They were posted to facebook, twitter and the Monaghan County Council website.

There will be an event in Sliabh Beagh on Saturday 26th February, 2022 for the Monaghan Wetland Network. Mary Mulvery from the Community Wetland Forum along with Shirley Clerkin will facilitate the event. Sandra will circulate the details to the members.



c) Wetlands Film- Creative Ireland

Shirley is working with the School hub producers to create a film about wetlands in Co Monaghan. Shirley is meeting with producers in the next few days to decide on suitable locations for filming. Sites will be chosen from the Monaghan Wetlands Story Map.
The producers  want to feature accessible wetlands that can be visited. The children will be asked to take part in various ideas should as “Write to your local councillor to take action” campaign.
This film is to be shown at all primary schools in Co Monaghan.

d) Hedgerows Engagement and publication of survey

The hedgerow findings are extremely challenging, only 12% of Co Monaghan hedgerows are in favourable condition. Part of the recommendations in the report is that the Council will play their part in trying to rectify this problem.
Although 75% removal can be attibruted to agricultural activity, there is still 25% which is caused by development. 
There will be a series of workshops organised for the council staff over the next year to engage them directly with the issues, and with policies and practices which can be addressed.


e) Holy Wells Inventory – Final Report

A final report is available and we be published on the website soon. It will be on heritagemaps.ie.
Celeste Ray is publishing a new book on Irelands Holy Wells and St Bridgets Well in Donaghmoyne will feature.

f) NBAP Funding Application

Shirley will be putting together an application for this funding jointly with Anne Marie Curley in Cavan Heritage Section. 


g) Historic Towns Initiative application 

Shirley and Maire Cullinan, Economic Development Officer are putting in an application for Heritage Council funding for the regeneration of some of the street scapes in Dublin Street, window sashs and use of upstairs buildings with regard to fire safety, access and stairs etc. 



4. Contributions from forum members on heritage/biodiversity initiatives or information

Paul Flynn expressed concern to members that a large number of hedges were removed due to extensive development on the Clones Road. And while these were replanted with beech trees, there was a large unsightly hoarding behind them. In addition to that, Ivy has taken over a large proportion of the trees on the Clones Road.

Mary said that it was also important to get the message out to agricultural contractors to inform them of good practise. Shirley will enquire if there is an entity that controls agricultural contractors that we could contact. We could then discuss the possibility of providing a leaflet for all the contractors vehicles.





5. Climate Action
a) LAHON Heritage & Climate Webinar Series

The local authority heritage officers group held a series of webinars in January and February. There was four in total:

· Embedding Climate in Heritage
· Wetlands, Community & Climate
· Nature Based Solutions for Climate
· People, Heritage & Climate

The links are now available on the Monaghan County Council website.
Michael Noonan lauched the webinars on the first morning. Shirley, along with the Heritage Officers Dearbhala Ledwidge in Kilkenny and Catherine Casey in Laois organised the webinars.
Sandra to circulate the link after the meeting.
  

6. A.O.B.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Fearghal informed the meeting that they are trying to start a Friends of Dromore group. This initiative is being led by Ross McDonald, Stranooden Water Scheme. The aim of the group is to devise and implement actions to improve water quality, promote and enhance the biodiversity systems in  Erne River. The group would like to develop a blue trail from Ballybay to Cootehill for canoes. 
The access point for the boardwalk is now closed and Fearghal stated that the Ballybay Wetlands Centre seems like a very unwelcoming place at the minute. 
Paul Flynn told the meeting that the Enterprise Board was now in charge of the building. But it is thought that the Health Board are occupying some of the rooms. 
Friends of Dromore has another meeting soon and they will be writing to Finbar Daly, Enterprise Ireland regarding the availability of the wetlands centre. Gates are closed at weekend and access is limited during the week. A discussion took place regarding management and the current condition of the Ballybay Wetlands Centre.

Shirley asked Joe Shannon could he organise a Dawn Chorus during Biodiversity Week this year. Sandra to assist with advertising.
Joe to send the curlew sound file to Sandra for circulation.

Mary Kerley enquired about the wetland map. Monaghan Wetland story is available online.

Larry said that ivy kills the hedgerows if left unchecked. Shirley explained that Ivy doesn’t actual kill the trees but can look very prominent. A discussion regarding the treatment of hedges with ivy growing on them took place. It was decided that if there was better hedgerow management then a lot of the other issues would be rectified. 


7. Date of the Next Meeting

Date for next meeting is Tuesday 17th May, 2022 in Patrick Kavanagh Centre, Inniskeen at 2pm
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